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On 29 June 1974, while hiking along New Hope Creek in the Korstian Division of the
Duke Forest, Orange County, N.C., a relatively undisturbed area between Durham and
Chapel Hill, we saw three large accipiters soaring and diving above us. Their calls were
heard as the birds drifted slowly eastward, remaining in view for about 1 minute. Sev-
eral visual marks including the size, tail shape, and profile of the head-shoulder area
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suggested that the birds were Cooper's Hawks (Accipiter cooperii). Subsequent com-
parison of the calls with recordings confirmed the identification.

Local summer records for the Cooper's Hawk are extremely rare, as is generally the
case for the North Carolina piedmont. A recently compiled annotated checklist for the
Chapel Hill area (Charles H. Blake, unpub.) cites a 1935 breeding record. No recent
summer sightings have been reported.
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